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WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE CHIEF MINISTER   

BY DEPUTY M.R. LE HEGARAT OF ST. HELIER  

ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON TUESDAY 21st JANUARY 2020 

 

 

Question 

 

Given that a Group Director of Modernisation and Digital has been in post since 1st October 2019, will the 

Chief Minister advise whether a Chief Information Officer is still employed and, if so, will he explain why 

and state when (if at all) it is expected that employment will cease and what the terms of reference for this 

employment are? 

 
 

Answer 

 

As detailed in R.149/2019, responding to P.59/2019, the Chief Information Officer’s contract expires this 

month.  He will be leaving the interim role on 31 January.  The Chief Information Officer has remained in 

role to ensure a smooth handover of the Modernisation & Digital function; in particular, the multi million 

pound programme of technology investment, which has been approved as part of the Government Plan and 

defining the Target Operating Model for the function.  

 

 

 


